






October 28, 2005

Hon. Victor Robles

City Clerk and Clerk of the Council

Municipal Building

New York, NY 10007

Dear Mr. Robles:


Pursuant to Section 37 of the New York City Charter, I hereby disapprove Introductory Number 420-A which would suspend alternate side of the street parking regulations during the Hindu festival of Diwali on the day that Lakshmi Puja is observed.  

Litter control and street cleanliness are important quality-of-life concerns for all residents of New York City.  Alternate side of the street parking regulations allow the City to keep the streets clean by clearing cars from one side of the street so that Department of Sanitation workers can operate mechanical brooms, which are the most cost effective method of street cleaning.    Eliminating additional days from the Department’s street cleaning schedule would negatively impact community cleanliness.  In many neighborhoods, street cleaning is only scheduled one time per week.  The suspension of alternate side of the street parking rules greatly reduces the cleanliness of those neighborhoods.

In the past, alternate side of the street parking regulations were suspended out of respect for important religious precepts that prohibit labor, such as the driving of cars, on certain religious holidays.  Over the past several years, however, the City Council has expanded the suspension of alternate side of the street parking regulations to holidays for which observers are not prevented from driving, including Diwali.  As the celebration of Diwali does not involve a prohibition on labor or on driving, I cannot support this legislation.

For the foregoing reasons, I hereby disapprove Introductory Number 420-A.  








Sincerely,








Michael R. Bloomberg

cc:  Hon. A. Gifford Miller  

	
	
	



